
 
 

 
Meetings at Alpha Charlies, 4th Tuesday, 6pm                                                            August, 2022  

Together we can change the world, one child and one 
community at a time. 
From the Desk of President Melissa Schupp                                
 

                                                

2021-2022 Kiwanis Club of 
Southeast Metro Denver 

 
Melissa Schupp                       President 
Gail Coombs                  President Elect 
Keith Schupp                          Treasurer 
Lizzie Coombs                         Secretary 
Dave Rich                             Director 
Mary Forhan                         Newsletter 
Mary Forhan                     Club History 
 
Committee Heads 
Pints & Pinots – 2nd Wind Fundraiser   
     Gail & Lizzie Coombs -May 2022 
Colorado Feeding Kids 
     Dave Rich 
Sweet Dream in a Bag 
     Volunteer Needed 
Shiloh House 
     Keith and Melissa Schupp 
Help and Hope 
     Keith and Melissa Schupp 
Kiwanis One Day – Gail Coombs 
Elephant Rock & Ride– Gail Coombs 
Summer Picnic  
     Lizzie Coombs  
Mix and Mingle – Rosy Olivares 
Website 
     Melissa Schupp  
Parker Days – Mel & Keith Schupp,     
Centerplate -Keith & Mel Schupp 
 
Websites 
KiwanisInternational http://Kiwanis.org 
 
Kiwanis Rocky Mountain District 
https://www.rmdkiwanis.com/ 
 
Kiwanis DTC and SEMD 
Kiwanissemd.org 
 
kiwanissemd.org 
 

      Changing the World Through Service, Friendship & Fun 

                   NEXT MEETING DATE WILL BE TUESDAY,  September 27, 6PM. 
         Zig Zag Smokin’ Burger, 9220 E. Arapahoe Road, Greenwood Village 80112 

http://kiwanis.org/
https://www.rmdkiwanis.com/
http://kiwanissemd.org/


-
BOARD 2022-2023 - We need to fill the following roles, Secretary, Treasure, and Board of Directors(3).  The current Board 
approved $50 to be applied to your dues if you take on the role of an officer.  Please reach out to a board member if you are 
interested. Be a voice in the decision making of our club. 



 
 
-Kiwanis Club shirts - we need them for our future events.  It is being researched and should have details and order form for our 
next meeting.  The board agreed to pay a portion of the cost. At the meeting the club decided what should be printed on the 
shirts. You will have the option of a tee shirt or polo shirt..  (v neck for the ladies) 
 

 
 
 

Mark your calendars: 
Thursday, Sept. 15th – Happy Hour 5pm Eddie V’s  - 5111 DTC Parkway, Greenwood Village 80111 Contact Rosy 
;with questions  
Saturday, Sept. 17th - Colorado Feeding Kids from 1-3pm Contact Gail Coombs or Dave Rich to volunteer 
Monday, October 3 – Installation Dinner 6pm Jack and Mary Forhan’s home – 4491 E. Perry Parkway, 
Greenwood Village 80121.  Installation of new officers.  Recognition of those who have served.  Kiwanian of 
the Year Award presentation. 
October 22 - Kiwanis One Day --911 Cell Phone Bank Event with Thunder Ridge High School Key Club – Donate 
your old and unused cell phones, iPads, smart watches, lap tops (no full size computers).  They will be 
scrubbed and donated to those in need such as victims of domestic violence.  See below for more information. 
Thursday, May 4 – Pints & Pinots Event to benefit Second Wind Foundation for youth suicide prevention 
 
 
 



 

August 23 Meeting Zig Zag 6pm    
 

 
Please welcome new member, Jim Terpstra, formerly with a Kiwanis Club in Scottsdale, Arizona. Jim has had a 
series of colorful careers first as a music teacher, then pilot, followed by Jeppesen senior vice president for 
Aviation Affairs and Flight Information Technology, and international speaker.  He is now retired.  See 
interview below for more on Jim’s story. 

 

 
 We welcomed guests,  Jeff and Adrianna Fustich who live in Littleton. Jeff is currently an engineer at Lockeed-Martin. Adrianna 
is also an engineer who previously worked at Lockheed Martin. 

 

Palisade Peaches Fundraiser 
SEMD worked with the Kiwanis Club of Aurora.  A great joint venture with a great club! 

 

   
 



     
Peach Sales were a great success! 
Additional peaches were donated to a fire station and sheriff’s department in Douglas County by Melissa 
Schupp.  They were received with excitement and much appreciated. A thank you note from the Sheriff’s 
Dept. is below. 
 
Hi! 
  
I just wanted to send you a quick note to thank you for bringing peaches to the Highlands Ranch Substation!  They were 
gone the same day! 
  
Thank you for thinking of us! 
  
Thank you, 
  
Janette Teller 
  
Administrative Secretary Highlands Ranch Division 

 
 

Welby School Donations  
 

Sarah has been so kind to work with Welby Community School on behalf of Kiwanis SEMD.  As we discussed at our club 
meeting in June, we wanted to provide support to the teachers at Welby Community School. (There are so many backpack 
programs for the kids, that we felt the teachers needed our help.)   

https://www.dcsheriff.net/


   
Thank you for your donations.  Along with your donations, SEMD spent $500 on supplies for the teachers and 
staff at Welby School where Kiwanian, Sarah Gilbert worked as Assistant Principal for a five years from 2011-
2017.  Welby Community School is an at-risk school.  Sarah and Mary Forhan went shopping for supplies while 
Sarah, Mary, and Gail Coombs sorted them and packed them into gift bags. 
 

      
Sarah and Gail delivered the gift bags and peaches to Welby School where they were received and greatly 
appreciated. A thank you note from the staff is below. 

                       
 

Thunder Ridge HS Key Club 
 



 
Thunder Ridge HS Key Club had its first meeting of the year Friday morning, August 19 at 7:15 am.  They have 
great plans for the new year and hit the ground running.  Pictured are the officers. 
 

Interview with Jim Terpstra  
 

 

1. Why did you join Kiwanis in Arizona, and now Kiwanis SEMD?  Kiwanis affords me the 
opportunity to make the world better for children. 

2. What have you most enjoyed about being a member of the Kiwanis organization?   Being 
in Kiwanis has given me the opportunity to raise money for children's playground equipment and work 
at food relief organizations to help feed impoverished children. 

3. What events/projects are you looking forward to?  I look forward to the Pints and Pinots to 
help raise money for the Kiwanis' programs. 

4. What roles have you played in the Kiwanis organization? How would you like to get 
involved in SEMD?  As a member of the Fountain Hills (AZ) club, I was on the Board for a couple 
of terms.  I also was part of a team that helped to clean up the landscape of some shut in people.  We 
also spread materials around a playground to help keep children from hurting themselves. 

5. Tell us a little about your background, family, education, etc.    I am married (60 years in 
December) and have two daughters who each have three children - so six grandchildren and spouses, 
and have one great grandson and a second on the way in a couple of weeks.  I grew up in Bozeman, 
MT, was in the Army Band, two years of college in Michigan and graduated with a Bachelor's Degree as 
a Music Educator.  Became a flight instructor at Midway Airport in Chicago, then went to work at 
Jeppesen as a text book writer.  Then promoted to aeronautical chart design and aeronautical 
databases.  Retired after 36 years at Jeppesen and then 10 more years consulting for Jeppesen.  I 
chaired or co-chaired number international aeronautical standardization committees and was the 
speaker Jeppesen sent to respond to all requests for an aeronautical speaker. 

6. What are your passions/hobbies?   My passion is singing.  I belong to the Cherry Creek 
Presbyterian Church Sanctuary Choir.  I also belonged to the Mountain View Presbyterian Church 
Sanctuary Choir in Scottsdale, AZ where I also played my Euphonium as a solo instrument and also part   



of the church choir.  I also was a member of the Fountain Hills, AZ Concert Band where I played my 
Euphonium. 

7. What gets you up and excited about the day?  What gets me up today is my current flight     
instructor students and working on my 32,000 pictures on my computer.  I also love working on my 
computer and helping others who need computer help. 
 
Additional bio information on Jim Terpstra: 

After 36 years with Jeppesen, Jim retired May 2004 from his position as Senior Vice President and Flight 
Safety Officer.  He continued as an Executive Aviation Consultant working for Jeppesen for ten years about 
half time and pursuing hobbies in his remaining time.  
 
Before working for Jeppesen, Jim was a full-time instrument and ATP flight instructor and holds an Airline 
Transport Pilot Certificate, Instrument and multi-engine flight instructor certificate, advanced ground instructor 
certificate and has over 7,000 hours of flight time, including about 3,800 hours of flight instructing. 
 
Jim was responsible for the early days of Jeppesen’s new NavData business and was also responsible for the 
design of Jeppesen charts and databases for over 30 years.  During his career, he was responsible for the 
production of Jeppesen’s Flight Information services. 
 
Jim was the author and editor of many Jeppesen Sanderson training materials including the Airline Transport 
Pilot textbook and co-author of the Cessna Pilot Center Training Program.  Additionally, Jim has written over 
100 articles published in various aviation magazines.  His most recent series were articles on paper and 
electronic charts and databases that appeared in the AOPA Pilot Magazine. 
 
Jim was an advisor to the FAA on the ICAO IFPP (instrument flight procedures panel) and was responsible for 
writing the international standards for instrument approach procedure titles, magnetic variation standards, 
worldwide MEA, MOCA, and MAA standards, and consulted on numerous other international standards. 
 
In addition to Jim’s Jeppesen work, he was the chairman or co-chairman of many industry committees such as 
the ARINC 424 Navigation Standards, ATA Charts, Database, and Avionics Harmonization Task Force, RTCA 
SC-181 WG2, Industry Requirements for Aeronautical Information, RTCA SC-206 AIS Data Link, RTCA SC-
217 Terrain and Airport Database Requirements, the SAE G-10 Aeronautical Charting Standards Committee, 
and the Flight Safety Foundation International Advisory Council. 
Jim was asked by the FAA and chaired the committee that established Advisory Circular 20-153B that sets the 
standard for the processes of aeronautical database integrity. 
 
Jim is currently a part time flight instructor for Southwest Flight Center in Scottsdale, AZ and has two active 
instrument students as well as is conducting many IPCs, BFRs, and airplane checkouts.  Jim’s most recent 
students just passed their CFI check ride, instrument, and private pilot check rides.  Jim also teaches a week 
long class on international aeronautical database standards every year in Interlaken, Switzerland. 
 

Back to School Event 
Past Volunteer Event 
On August 6 Kiwanis SEMD Teamed up with Kids to Clothes of Denver.  A back to school event at the Science 
and Tech Middle School in Aurora.  There were over 300 students and parents in attendance.  We handed out 
Bombas socks and misc. school items.  We were making parents aware that they can go to Clothes to Kids of 
Denver to get a wardrobe for their children at NO COST.  We will be volunteering at Clothes to Kids in the 
near future.   

Thanks to Melissa & Rosy for getting out to this event to get the word out about Kiwanis. 
 



       
 

Parker Days Festival  
Past Volunteer Event  

The Kiwanis SEMD Club was provided Saturday, June 11th to work the beer/wine/seltzer booth and earn some funds for 
our club.  We earned $10 an hour for our club.  Plus, a prorated share of the  tips.  You did NOT need tips certification to 
participate in this event.  

 

                    
 
 
Happy Hour – Contact Rosy with questions 
 
Clothes to Kids – Volunteers needed 
 
Future Volunteering Events:  Please reach out to Mel or any of the volunteers listed on the event, if you would like to join in on 
the fun. The more the merrier. 
Help and Hope -TBD 
Colorado Feeding Kids – - Colorado Feeding Kids event on Saturday, September 17, 1-3pm.  This is a great opportunity to include 
family and friends at this event. Please contact Dave or Gail if you plan to participate. 
 



                                 
 
 
Volunteers Needed  
     Head up Adopt a Family for Christmas, Ronald McDonald House, Brent’s House, Clothes to Kids, Key Leader chaperones, reading to 
kids at local libraries, and Beyond the Walls. Please let Melissa Schupp know if you wish to champion any of the volunteer activities. 
Beyond the Walls at Shiloh House - Beyond the Walls joins the services provided by Shiloh House to complete the continuum 
of support for youth ages 16-26 as they become successful, productive young adult members of their local communities. 
Beyond the Walls creates a seamless tapestry of support for young people as they transition from out of home care to 
independence. Through a vibrant Community Resource Network young people link to resources and mentors which 
provide life skills, learning opportunities and tools to help every young person achieve their goals for the future. 

911 Cell Phone Bank 

Cell Phone Donation Program – Teaming up with Thunder Ridge Key Club school year 2022-2023 
Our program relies on the donation of cell phones, smartphones, and other electronic devices that are left.  We can handle all 
lost and found as well as collecting unclaimed electronics. 

We work with many venues that send us unclaimed cell phones and other electronic devices lost on their properties. This is free 
to you and helps the community.  We help manage this very important part of your lost and found. 

When there are victims of natural disasters, COVID,  victims of abuse, including human trafficking, we help by providing cell 
phones and airtime. As you may know victims quite often have no means of communication. We work with shelters and law 
enforcement agencies nationwide to provide cell phones at no cost to victims. 

Data Security 

We utilize third-party verification software to guarantee data erasure of all electronic devices according to the DOD NIST 800-
88 Rev. 1 guidelines.  
o Devices that cannot be erased are disassembled for parts and sent to our certified EPA R2 Recycler to reclaim precious 
metals. This keeps landfills free of e-waste.  

 
Consider saving your old cell phones to donate in the fall. 
 

  


